
 __________________________________________________________________ 

Date: August 3, 2021 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

From: Councilwoman Suely Saro, Sixth District  

Subject: Presentation on Miller Children’s and Women’s Hospital 
______________________________________________________________________ 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Receive and file a presentation from John Bishop, Chief Executive Officer, Long Beach 
Medical Center, to highlight new services provided at the Cherese Mari Laulhere 
Children’s Village (Children’s Village) in the Miller Children’s and Women’s Hospital. 

DISCUSSION: 

The Children’s Village is an 80,000-square-foot building located in the Miller Children’s 
and Women’s Hospital, just across from the main hospital entrance.  Five clinic locations 
moved into one building to centralize care and make the experience easier and more 
convenient for patient. 

The purpose of this presentation is to highlight pediatric specialty care and medical and 
family support services provided at the Children’s Village.  

This item has been reviewed by Revenue Management Officer Geraldine Alejo on July 
26, 2021.   

FISCAL IMPACT: 

There is no fiscal or local job impact associated with this recommendation. This 
recommendation anticipated to require a minimal level staff hour beyond the budgeted 
scope of duties and a minimal impact on existing City Council priorities. 

SUGGESTED ACTION: 

Approve recommendation. 
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